
 

 

TRACT 44533 - Pointe Coupee Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2016, situated in Pointe Coupee Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 1,929,797.79 and Y = 686,030.21; thence West 918.53 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,928,879.26 and Y = 686,030.21; thence North 
1,963.73 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,928,879.26 and Y = 
687,993.94; thence East 918.53 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,929,797.79 and Y = 687,993.94; thence South 1,963.73 feet to the point 
of beginning, containing approximately 3.5 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on 
Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 

 
Applicant: CYPRESS ENERGY CORPORATION 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 3.5 Tract Number: 44533 
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TRACT 44534 - Assumption Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2016, situated in Assumption Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,046,396.00 and Y = 446,578.00; thence East 18,480.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,064,876.00 and Y = 446,578.00; thence 
South 6,386.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,064,876.00 and 
Y = 440,192.00; thence West 18,480.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,046,396.00 and Y = 440,192.00; thence North 6,386.00 feet to the 
point of beginning, containing approximately 2,500 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
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Applicant: PATRICK L. DONOHUE PETROLEUM PROPERTIES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2500 Tract Number: 44534 
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TRACT 44535 - Assumption Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2016, situated in Assumption Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,045,577.00 and Y = 440,192.00; thence East 11,660.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,057,237.00 and Y = 440,192.00; thence 
South 12,378.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,057,237.00 and 
Y = 427,814.00; thence North 74 degrees 33 minutes 59 seconds West 
9,210.12 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,048,359.00 and Y = 
430,265.00; thence North 46 degrees 58 minutes 51 seconds West 3,805.09 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,045,577.00 and Y = 432,861.00; 
thence North approximately 648 feet to a point on the boundary of State 
Lease No. 346, as amended having a Coordinate of X = 2,045,577.00; thence 
along the boundary of said State Lease No. 346 the following: Easterly, 
Northerly and Westerly to a point of intersection with a North-South line 
having a Coordinate of X = 2,045,577.00; thence North approximately 1,399 
feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any portion of State Lease 
No. 346 that may lie within the above described tract, containing 
approximately 2,094 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
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Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: PATRICK L. DONOHUE PETROLEUM PROPERTIES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2094 Tract Number: 44535 
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TRACT 44536 - Assumption Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2016, situated in Assumption Parish, Louisiana, and more 
particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,057,237.00 and Y = 440,192.00; thence East 7,639.00 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,064,876.00 and Y = 440,192.00; thence 
South 20 degrees 41 minutes 58 seconds East 8,331.83 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,067,821.00 and Y = 432,398.00; thence South 
7,505.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,067,821.00 and Y = 
424,893.00; thence North 74 degrees 34 minutes 17 seconds West 10,979.68 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,057,237.00 and Y = 427,814.00; 
thence North 12,378.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT any 
right, title, and interest in lands owned by and not under lease from the 
State of Louisiana, on behalf of the Assumption Parish School Board, 
situated in Section 16, Township 14 South, Range 13 East, Assumption 
Parish, Louisiana, contained within the above described tract,containing 
approximately 2,460 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
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and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: PATRICK L. DONOHUE PETROLEUM PROPERTIES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2460 Tract Number: 44536 
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TRACT 44537 - Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2016, situated in Assumption and St. Martin Parishes, Louisiana, 
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,067,821.00 and Y = 432,398.00; thence East 9,226.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,077,047.00 and Y = 432,398.00; 
thence South 28 degrees 46 minutes 15 seconds East 9,922.97 feet to a 
point having Coordinates of X = 2,081,823.00 and Y = 423,700.00; thence 
South 3,715.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,081,823.00 and 
Y = 419,985.00; thence South 87 degrees 44 minutes 33 seconds West 
7,006.44 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,074,822.00 and Y = 
419,709.00; thence North 75 degrees 00 minutes 53 seconds West 7,247.47 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,067,821.00 and Y = 421,583.00; 
thence North 10,815.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 2,043 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
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shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: PATRICK L. DONOHUE PETROLEUM PROPERTIES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 2043 Tract Number: 44537 
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TRACT 44538 - Jefferson and Lafourche Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description as to which title is vested 
in the State of Louisiana, together with all islands arising therein and 
other lands formed by accretion or by reliction, where allowed by law, 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, and not presently under mineral lease on 
April 13, 2016, situated in Jefferson and Lafourche Parishes, Louisiana, 
and more particularly described as follows: Beginning at a point being the 
Northwest corner of State Lease No. 18651 having Coordinates of X = 
2,369,550.00 and Y = 357,725.00; thence North 911.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,369,550.00 and Y = 358,636.00; thence East 
6,156.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,375,706.00 and Y = 
358,636.00; thence South 3,011.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,375,706.00 and Y = 355,625.00; thence West 2,630.00 feet to a point 
being the Southeast corner of said State Lease No. 18651 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,373,076.00 and Y = 355,625.00; thence along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 18651 the following: North 2,100.00 feet 
to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,373,076.00 and Y = 357,725.00, and 
West 3,526.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 
255.54 acres, , all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the 
Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for the purpose of 
acquiring a mineral lease or a geophysical agreement has been provided and 
corrected, where required, exclusively by the nominating party. Any 
mineral lease or geophysical agreement selected from this Tract and 
awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without 
warranty of any kind, either express, implied or statutory including, but 
not limited to, title or the implied warranties of merchantability and 
fitness for a particular purpose. 
 
An error or omission in the nominating party’s Tract description may 
require that a State mineral lease or geophysical agreement be modified, 
canceled or abrogated due to the existence of conflicting leases, 
operating agreements, private claims or other future obligations or 
conditions within the Tract described. In such case, however, the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall not be obligated to refund 
any consideration paid by the Lessee prior to such modification, 
cancellation or abrogation including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals 
and royalties.  
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects. Utilization of any and all rights derived 
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under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 

 
Applicant: BOUDREAUX PROPERTIES, INC. 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 255.54 Tract Number: 44538 


